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BY EMAIL 
August 2, 2024 

Carrie Aloussis 
Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
Independent Electricity System Operator 
1600 – 120 Adelaide Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 1T1 
Carrie.Aloussis@ieso.ca 

Dear Carrie Aloussis: 

Re: Algoma Power Inc. (Algoma Power) 
2025 Distribution Rate Application 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2024-0007 

Algoma Power filed a cost-of-service application with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) 
on June 3, 2024, under section 78 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, seeking 
approval for changes to the rates that Algoma Power charges for electricity distribution, 
beginning January 1, 2025. 

As part of its application, Algoma Power requested an order requiring the Independent 
Electricity System Operator (IESO) to resettle certain accounts related to the Global 
Adjustment based on corrected information for May 2021 and January 2022. 

A Notice of Hearing was issued on June 27, 2024. The deadline to request intervention 
status was July 17, 2024. 

Although the deadline for intervention has passed, a request to the Registrar for late 
intervention status from the IESO would be approved. 

Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Brigit 
Armstrong, at 416-544-5162 ext.162 or birgit.armstrong@oeb.ca.  

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c:  regulatoryaffairs@ieso.ca  
 Deqa Egal, Deqa.Egal@ieso.ca  

Beverly Nollert, Beverly.Nollert@ieso.ca  
Michael Buonaguro, mikebuonaguro@me.com  
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